Edsel Ford High School



March 18, 2022

Dear Parents/Guardians of Graduating Seniors- Class of 2022

Congratulations parents and guardians of graduating seniors! We know that you must be very excited and exceptionally proud of your student's achievement. We are extremely excited to share information regarding the end of your student's high school experience. The following are important dates and times of upcoming events.

- Senior Dinner will be held in the Edsel Ford Cafeteria on Thursday, April 14th The cost will be \$5. Doors open at 8:00 PM and dinner is served shortly after. This event is for seniors only.
- Senior Prom is Sunday, May 22nd at The Henry from 6:00 pm to 11:00 pm. (Doors will be locked at 7:00 pm. No late entries.
- **Senior Field Day** will be held on May 20th. This is a student led event. We are currently in the process of planning this fun event for seniors.
- The All Girls Senior Party will be held on Thursday, May 25th from 7-9PM in the gym.
- Last day for seniors is Thursday, May 26th. Students will receive their caps and gowns after turning in their Notice of Intent to Participate in Commencement Form.
- **Honors Convocation rehearsal** is Wednesday, June 1st from 8:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. In the Edsel Ford auditorium- Honor students must attend rehearsal to participate in the ceremony that evening.
- Honors Convocation ceremony is Wednesday, June 1st at 6:00 p.m. (Just Gowns are worn at the honors convocation no caps.)
- Graduation rehearsal is Friday, June 10th at 8:30 a.m. and will be at least three hours long. Please plan accordingly for hair, nail, and other appointments. (Rehearsal is mandatory if the student does not attend they do not participate in the ceremony in the evening. Caps and gowns should not be worn during the rehearsal.. Tickets will be distributed during practice and each student will receive six outdoor tickets. In case of inclement weather June 15th will be our rain date.
- Graduation Ceremony is Friday, June 10th and will begin promptly at 6:00 p.m. (Students need to arrive at 5:00 p.m. and report to the Auditorium. Graduates must be

appropriately attired for this event. The young men are to wear a shirt, tie, dress pants and dress shoes, while the young ladies should wear a dress or a dressy outfit and dress shoes. No flip flops or tennis shoes will be allowed. If a student is not dressed appropriately- they will receive their diploma but they will not walk.

• Senior party will be held. The date and time will be announced after Spring Break.

We want to remind all students that all of these events are considered school sponsored events and the school code of conduct will be enforced. We will continue to maintain high expectations of our seniors through the end of the school year, and during these wonderful events we trust they will demonstrate good decision-making skills. However, I must remind everyone that any student that violates the law, including but not limited to vandalism, or any disruption of the education of our students and the operation of any Dearborn Public School building, may not be allowed to attend or participate in the graduation ceremony. In addition, inappropriate behavior at graduation will result in the delay of the student's diploma. Thank you for reinforcing our expectations.

We want to emphasize that graduation and honors convocation are very formal ceremonies. These events are designed to recognize the students' years of hard work, effort and accomplishments. We are asking that everyone involved in our ceremonies continue to respect the occasion and join with us in our efforts to have memorable events

Please note that anyone arriving after the graduation ceremony begins at 6:00 PM, all guests will be directed to an assigned seating/standing section. In addition, air horns, beach balls, balloons or similar items are strictly prohibited and taken at the entry gate. Please do not bring anything to the ceremony that will detract from the personal recognition of each graduate.

We are very excited for the senior Class of 2022! We have been impressed with their leadership and efforts in and out of the classroom. We are confident they will have a fantastic final few weeks at Edsel Ford. Again, thank you for reinforcing our expectations and for supporting your student at this very special time. On behalf of the entire staff, I wish you and our graduates continued success for years to come. I look forward to seeing you at these events. Your continued support to our school as always is greatly appreciated.

Thank you,

Rima Hassan Principal Edsel Ford High School

أعزائى أولياء أمور/ أوصياء الطلاب المتخرجين عام 2022 الدراسى:

نبارك لأولياء أمور/ أوصياء الطلاب الذين سوف يتخرجون هذا العام! نعلم أنكم متحمسين للغاية وفخورين بشكل استثنائي بإنجازات طلابكم. نحن أيضاً متحمسون للغاية لمشاركة المعلومات المتعلقة بنهاية تجربة الطالب في المرحلة الثانوية.

إليكم فيما يلى تواريخ وأوقات النشاطات والفعاليات المهمة:

- سيقام عشاء للطلاب الذين سوف يتخرجون في كافيتيريا أدسل فورد وذلك في يوم الخميس 14 نيسان/ أبريل. كلفة المشاركة خمسة دولارات. تفتح الأبواب عند الساعة 8:00 مساءً ويتم تقديم العشاء بعد ذلك بوقت قصير. هذا الحدث للطلاب المتخرجين فقط!
- حفلة التخرج للمتخرجين يوم الأحد 22 أيار/ مايو في قاعة الهنري من الساعة 6 مساءً حتى 11 مساءً.
 (ستُغلق الأبواب عند الساعة 7:00 مساءً، ولا يُسمح بالدخول للمتأخرين.)
- يوم الألعاب للمتخرجين في 20 أيار / مايو يجري هذا الحدث بقيادة الطلاب. حاليًا ، نعمل على التخطيط لهذا الحدث الممتع للطلاب المتخرجين.
- ستقام حفلة للفتيات المتخرجات فقط في يوم الخميس 25 أيار / مايو من الساعة 7 إلى 9 مساءً في الصالة الرياضية المغلقة.
 - آخر يوم للمتخرجين هو يوم الخميس 26 أيار/ مايو. سوف توزع على الطلاب قبعاتهم وعباياتهم بعد تسليمهم نموذج الرغبة في المشاركة بمراسم التخرج.
- تدريب حفل التكريم يوم الأربعاء، 1 حزيران/ يونيو من الساعة 8:30 صباحًا لحتى 10:30 صباحًا في مدرج أدسل فورد يجب على الطلاب حضور التدريب في الصباح للمشاركة في حفلة التخرج في ذلك المساء.
 - حفل تكريم المتفوقين يوم الأربعاء 1 حزيران/ يونيو الساعة 6:00 مساءً. (يسمح في حفل التكريم ارتداء العباءات فقط دون قبعات.)
- تدريب حفلة التخرج سيكون يوم الجمعة 10 حزيران/ يونيو من الساعة 8:30 صباحًا. مدة التدريب ثلاث ساعات على الأقل. يرجى التخطيط لمواعيد الشعر والأظافر والمواعيد الأخرى وفقاً لهذا التوقيت. (التدريب الزامي إذا لم يحضر الطالب التدريب الصباحي لن يشارك في حفلة التخرج في المساء. يجب عدم ارتداء القبعات والعباءات أثناء التدريب. سيتم توزيع التذاكر أثناء التدريب وسيحصل كل طالب على ستة تذاكر للحفلة الخارجية. في حال سوء الأحوال الجوية وهطول الأمطار يؤجل حفل التخرج إلى يوم 15 حزيران/ يونيو.

- حفل التخرج سيكون يوم الجمعة 10 حزيران/يونيو وستبدأ فوراً عند الساعة 6:00 مساءً. (يجب على الطلاب الحضور في الساعة 5:00 مساءً والذهاب إلى قاعة أدسل فورد. يجب أن يرتدي المتخرجون الملابس المناسبة لهذا الحدث. يجب على الذكور ارتداء قميصًا ربطة عنق وبنطال وحذاء رسمي. ويجب على الإناث ارتداء ثوب أو زي أنيق وحذاء مناسب. لن يُسمح بارتداء الأحذية المنزلية (الشبشب) أو الأحذية الرياضية. في حال عدم ارتداء الطالب الملابس المناسبة سيحصلون على دبلومة الشهادة ولكنهم لن يتمكنوا من المشاركة في مسيرة التكريم وقت الاحتفال.
- سوف نقيم حفلة للمتخرجين. وسيتم الإعلان عن التاريخ والوقت بعد عطلة الربيع.

 نريد تذكير جميع الطلاب بأن كل هذه الفعاليات تعتبر أحداثًا ترعاها المدرسة وسيتم تطبيق نظام قواعد السلوك الخاص بالمدرسة. سنستمر في الحفاظ على التوقعات العالية للمتخرجين حتى نهاية العام الدراسي، وخلال هذه النشاطات الرائعة، نحن على ثقة من أنهم سيظهرون مهارات جيدة في اتخاذ القرار. ومع ذلك، يجب أن أذكر الجميع بأن أي طالب يخالف القانون، ويقوم بأي تخريب أو أي تعطيل لتعليم طلابنا وسير العمل في أي مبنى من مبانى مدارس ديربورن العامة، قد لا يُسمح له بالحضور أو المشاركة في حفل

نريد أن نؤكد أن حفل التخرج والتكريم هما احتفالين رسميين للغاية. تم تصميم هذه الاحتفالات لتكريم الطلاب على جهودهم وإنجازاتهم خلال السنوات الدراسية الماضية . نحن نطلب من كل من يشارك في احتفالاتنا الاستمرار في احترام المناسبة والانضمام إلينا في جهودنا لإقامتها.

التخرج بالإضافة إلى ذلك، أي طالب يثير المشاكل سوف تتأخر حصوه/ها على شهادة التخرج شكرا لكم

يرجى ملاحظة أن أي شخص يحضر بعد بدأ حفل التخرج في الساعة 6:00 مساءً، سيتم توجيه جميع الضيوف إلى قسم مخصص للجلوس الوقوف. بالإضافة إلى ذلك، يُمنع منعًا باتًا استخدام الأبواق الهوائية أو كرات الشاطئ أو البالونات أو الأشياء المماثلة و سوف يتم أخذها عند بوابة الدخول. يرجى عدم إحضار أي شيء قد يصرف الانتباه عن تقدير الخريجين.

نحن متحمسون جدًا للمتخرجين لعام 2022! قيادتهم وجهودهم داخل وخارج الصف الدراسي أثارت إعجابنا. نحن على ثقة من أنهم سيتمون الأسابيع القليلة الأخيرة بشكل رائع في ادسل فورد. مرة أخرى، نشكركم على تعزيز توقعاتنا ودعم الطالب في هذا الوقت المميز جدًا. نيابة عن جميع الموظفين، أتمنى لكم والمتخرجين التوفيق لسنوات قادمة. نتطلع إلى رؤيتكم في هذه الاحتفالات. إن دعمك المستمر لمدرستنا في موضع تقدير كبير.

شكراً لكم،

لتعزيز توقعاتنا

ريما حسن المديرة مدرسة أدسل فور د الثانوية